National Naval Officers Association, Quantico Chapter

2 October 2003 Meeting/PME

SNCO Club, The Clubs At Quantico, Marine Corps Base Quantico, VA

Meeting Minutes

Welcome:
Meeting called to order at 1135 by the President, Col Bennett

Invocation:

Respectfully given by Capt Bryant

Introductions:

Col Bennett – Opening remarks and welcome to attendees. Attendees introduced themselves.

MINUTES OF LAST MEETING: 

Present- not read.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Membership – LCdr Toliver: Still looking for people to join in membership recruitment.

- Continue to bring guests and encourage all to join.

- Reminder that one must join the national organization first prior to becoming a member of the local chapter.

PME:

Conducted by Col Bennett, President, Quantico Chapter, NNOA

Topic: Proper preparation for promotion and selection zones. Emphasized officers being current on PME appropriate with that grade. Stressed importance in submitting a good, current photograph to the selection board.  Advised all to perform where you are, look at your FitReps and check them for accuracy. Wise counsel: “Don’t Homestead”. You decrease your degree of competitiveness remaining in one area or geo-location.

OLD BUSINESS:

Scholarship Golf Tournament to be held Oct 31 at Medal of Honor Golf Course, MCB Quantico, VA. Entry fee is $50.00.

Scholarship Banquet to be scheduled between 7-21 Feb 04.

Career Development Night 29 Oct held in conjunction with MCRC to discuss enlisted-to-officer programs.

Highway Clean-up

